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Date

MINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON ELECTIONS AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Barbara P. Allen at 1:30 p.m. on February 6, 2002 in
Room 245-N of the Capitol.

All members were present except:  Senator Gilstrap - excused
Senator O’Connor - excused

Committee staff present: Ken Wilke, Revisor of Statutes
Mike Heim, Legislative Research
Dennis Hodgins, Legislative Research
Nancy Kirkwood, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Becky Gilmore-Davis, Register of Deeds, Johnson County
Senator Jay Emler
Tom Whitaker, Executive Director, KS Motor Carriers Assn.
Wendy Harms, Associate Director, KS Aggregate Producers’
Association

Others attending: See attached list.
Introduction of bills
Senator Jackson on behalf of the State Fire Marshal, requested a conceptual introduction of a bill allowing

compensation to volunteer firefighters. Senator Jackson made a motion the Committee introduce the
proposed legislation, seconded by Senator Clark. The motion carried.

Becky Gilmore-Davis, Register of Deeds, Johnson County, requested the introduction of a bill relating to
registers of deeds; establishing a technology fund. Senator Brownlee made a motion the Committee
introduce the proposed legislation, seconded by Senator Clark. The motion carried.

Hearing on SB 423 - County roads; closing or limiting the use of

Senator Emler appeared on behalf of John Klenda, McPherson County Counselor, with said testimony in
support of SB 423 (Attachment 1).

There being no others to testify as proponents on SB 423 the Committee heard from the opposition.

The Chair recognized Tom Whitaker, Executive Director, Kansas Motor Carriers Association who
presented testimony in opposition to SB 423 (Attachment 2).

Wendy Harms, Associate Director, Kansas Aggregate Producers’ Association, appeared before the
Committee in opposition of the bill (Attachment 3).

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to
the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections. Page 1
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LAW OFFICES

KARSTETTER & KLENDA, r1c.

PLEASE REPLY TO: B SUITE 201, THE GRAND BLDG. 00 500 E. MAIN
100 W. KANSAS AVENUE POST OFFICE BOX 225
TIM R. KARSTETTER POST OFFICE BOX 1103 MARION, KANSAS 66861
JOHN B. KLENDA McPHERSON, KANSAS 67460 (620) 382-2186
(620) 241-8800 FAX 382-2187
FAX 241-8809 e-mail:
e-mail: kklaw@ks-usa.net kklawmar@wwwebservice.net

website: www.kklawfirm.com

February 1, 2002

Senator Jay Emler
State Capitol
Room 128 South
Topeka, KS 66612

RE: Senate Bill No. 423

Dear Senator Emler:

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to submit my written testimony
in support of Senate Bill No. 423. As you are aware, McPherson County
is the home of the National Cooperative Refinery Association. Since the
events of September 11, 2001 the Refinery and the County have been
concerned about protecting the Refinery from any intentional acts that
would endanger the facility or personnel.

The Refinery is unique in that a public road known as Iron Horse Road
runs directly through the Refinery. It is necessary to keep the road
open for public use, but the County needs the ability to deny access or
to otherwise limit the use of this road to only certain individuals i.e.
farmers and refinery personnel. Because of the unique layout of this
road and the natural restrictions of K-61, it is necessary to keep this
road open for farmers and other operators to move large equipment
through the County in this area. Therefore, the road cannot be
completely closed.

It would be helpful to have specific language such as that provided for
in Senate Bill 423 allowing County Commissioners to close, deny access
or to otherwise limit the use of roads when it is necessary to protect
the health, safety or welfare of the general public. As we have seen
from the events of September 11, 2001 that ability needs to be readily
available and easily implemented. It appears that Senate Bill 423 would
allow the flexibility that county commissioners need to accomplish that
purpose.
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Thank you for your time and consideration regarding this Bill.

McPherson County Counselor
JBK:1r

Subscribed and sworn to before me this {;ﬂz day of February,
2002 by John B. Klenda.

NOTARY PUBLIC - Sidle of Kansas | ; :
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KANSAS MOTOR CARRIERS ASSOCIATION

P.O.Box 1673 = Topeka, Kansas 66601-1673 = 2900 S.Topeka Bivd. m Topeka, Kansas 66611-2121
Telephone: (785) 267-1641 m FAX: (785) 266-6551 @ www.kmca.org

Trucking Solutions Since 1936

KEN LEICHT
Frito-Lay Service & Distribution
President

JOHN LATHROP
Roadway Express
Chairman of the Board

GLENN UNREIN
Golden Plains Trucking, Inc.
First Vice President

TONY GASTON
Rawhide Trucking, Inc.
Second Vice President

JEFF ROBERTSON
J.M.J. Projects, Inc.
Treasurer

LARRY “DOC" CRIQUI

Kansas Van & Storage/Criqui Corp.

Corporate Secretary

MIKE MILLER
Miller Trucking, LTD
ATA State Vice President

JERRY ARENSDORF
Arensdorf Trucking, Inc.
ATA Alternate State Vice President

MIKE ROSS
Ross Truck Line of Salina, Inc.
ProTruck PAC Chairman

KELLY KILE
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.
Public Relations Chairman

MEL GRAVES
S&G Associates, Inc.
Allied Industries Chairman

TOM WHITAKER
Executive Director

Legislative Testimony by the
Kansas Motor Carriers Association

In Opposition to Senate Bill No. 423

Presented before the Senate Elections &
Local Government Committee

Senator Barbara Allen, Chairman
Wednesday, February 6, 2002 Statehouse, Topeka, Kansas

MADAM CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SENATE
ELECTIONS AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT COMMITTEE:

I am Tom Whitaker, executive director of the Kansas Motor Carriers
Association. | appear here this afternoon representing our 1,400
member firms and the Kansas trucking and transportation industry.

The Kansas Motor Carriers Association opposes Senate Bill No. 423
as the bill is before you today. The language is Section 1, paragraph
(a) allows the board of county commissioners to close, deny access
to or otherwise limit the use of roads and highways under the
county’s jurisdiction whenever it is necessary in order to protect the
heath, safety or welfare of the public.

We understand this bill is in response to the tragic events of
September 11, 2001. KMCA believes the language in the bill is too
broad and allows county commissioners too much discretion. KMCA
believes the bill should be amended to reflect that the road closing
should be in response to a national or state declared emergency or
security alert.

With such clarification, KMCA would support SB 423. We thank you
for the opportunity to appear today, and would be pleased to
respond to any questions you may have.
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800 S.W. Jackson Street, #1408
Topeka, Kansas 66612-2214
~ (785) 235-1188 = Fax (785) 235-2544

Kansas Aggregate Edwarq R. Moses
Producers’ Association : Managing Director

Testimony before the Senate Elections & Local Government Committee
Regarding Senate Bill 423
Kansas Aggregate Producers’ Association - February 6, 2002

Good Afternoon Madam Chair and Members of the Committee:

My name is Wendy Harms, Associate Director of the Kansas Aggregate Producers’ Association. The
Kansas Aggregate Producers’ Association (KAPA) is an industry wide trade association comprised of
over 250 members located in all 165 legislative districts in this state, providing basic building materials
to all Kansans.

I'am here today to provide you with our comments in opposition of SB 423. Our opposition to SB 423
is rooted in the very basic Jeffersonian philosophy of limited government, which states, “that which
governs the least governs best.” In other words, government should only exercise those powers that are
necessary to provide for the public welfare.

We understand the purpose of SB 423 is to provide a county commission with the authority to close
roads in the event of emergencies similar to September 11, 2001. While we empathize with this intent
we think the bill in its current form is way too broad in construction. We would suggest an amended bill
providing for road closing in the event of a declared national or state emergency.

In closing, we urge the committee to carefully consider the merits of this bill, the related issues and to
develop a strong policy statement with respect to counties ability to close roads. Our industry, which
depends upon open roads, has encountered very arbitrary and capricious closings in the past. Thank you
for the opportunity to present these comments.
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